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18th August, 2023 
2023 Calendar 

Term 3 

Monday 21st August 2pm School Council meeting 6 

Thursday 24th August Grade prep-2 Responsible Pet program incursion 

Thursday 24th -Friday 25th 

August 

Grade 1/2 sleepover 

Friday 25th August Whole school ‘Blurbs’ performance (Church) 

Friday 1st September Father’s Day Stall and classroom activities 

Inter school Basketball tournament – Red Energy  

Arena/Schweppes Centre – selected students only 

Thursday 7th September Grades 5 & 6 Passions & Pathways Expo Bendigo  

library 

Friday 8th September Whole school professional Practice Day 

Students not required to attend school 

Friday 15th September Last day of term – early finish 1.15pm 

Term 4 

Monday 2nd October First day of term 4 

Wednesday 18th October Grade 6 Graduation photo 

Wednesday 1st November Bendigo Cup Public Holiday 

Wednesday 8th – Friday 10th 

November 

Grade 3/4 ‘Cottage by the Sea’ Camp Queenscliff 

Monday 27th, Tuesday 28th, 

Thursday 29th November, 

Friday 1st, Monday 4th, Tues-

day 5th, Thursday 7th & Fri-

day 8th December 

Whole school swimming program P-6 

Tuesday 12th December Statewide Orientation day 9am – 12.30pm 

Friday 15th December Whole school pupil free day – math planning 



Friday 8th September pupil free day 

Our next pupil free day will be in 2 weeks – Friday 8th September. 

Smile Squad 

Smile Squad have returned to complete follow treatments for students that were seen earlier this year. When a 
student is seen by the Smile Squad team they will bring home a report.  If you missed a term 2 check up 
please contact the office. 

 

Grade 1/2 Sleepover 24th-25th August 

Our grade ½ students are very excited to have 2 very special days including sleeping over at school next 
Thursday night.  

 

2024 Preps  

The 2024 Foundation Enrolment information including forms and state-wide timeline are now available on the 
Eaglehawk Primary School website or from the office. If you know of any families  who are wishing to enrol at 
our school, please suggest they contact the school for a tour. Our staff and students are always so friendly and 
positive when new families are walking around.  

 
Father’s Day Stall 

The school will be holding a Father’s Day stall on Friday 1st September. Donations of socks, mugs,  
chocolates, beanies, soap, games, key rings etc can be left at the office or at the gate at drop off. We are hop-
ing to have enough donations for all students to treat the special bloke in their life – dad, grandpa, uncle, 
brother, carer etc 

Each class will organise a special activity for students to invite their special bloke to join them Friday  
afternoon.  

Head lice  
It has come to our attention that some students in the school may have head lice and we seek your  
cooperation in checking your child’s hair this week. Head lice do not transmit infectious diseases – they are 
transmitted by having head to head contact with someone who has head lice. Head lice are common in school-
aged children and are the most adaptable of creatures.  

What can you do?  
We seek your cooperation in checking your child’s hair and in those instances where head lice or eggs are 
found, treating your child’s hair. Please visit www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au and search for “head lice (nits)” for 
advice on finding, treating and preventing head lice.  



Parent Opinion survey 
Our school is conducting a survey to find out what parents / caregivers / guardians think of our school.  
Survey is an annual survey offered by the Department of Education that is designed to assist schools in gaining 
an understanding of families’ perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and student  
engagement. The survey is optional but we encourage all families to participate. Our school will use the survey 
results to help inform and direct future school planning and  
improvement strategies.  
 
-The survey will be conducted online and only takes 20 minutes to complete.  

-The survey can be completed on any internet enabled device (desktop computer, laptop, tablet or 
smartphone) and is compatible with most browsers. 

-The survey will be open from Monday 7 August to Friday 8 September 2023.  

-The survey is available in English and 10 other languages including Arabic, Greek, Hakha Chin, Hindi, Japa-
nese, Punjabi, Simplified Chinese, Somali, Turkish, and Vietnamese. 

 

Please be assured that your responses are completely confidential. The survey is conducted anonymously, and 
it is important to us that you complete the survey as honestly as possible. You will be provided with a PIN to 
complete the survey. This is to ensure that parents / caregivers / guardians only complete the  
survey once. The school can never see your responses linked with the PIN. 

 
If you would like to participate information can be accessed via private Facebook pages or by contacting the 
office and collecting the information.  We would love if as many parents as possible to complete this survey. 
The responses provide valuable information feedback in what the school is doing well and how we can do 
things better. We appreciate everyone that takes the time to complete the survey.  
 
BOOK WEEK 
Next week is Book Week. On Monday at 8:45am-9am will be our Book Week Dress Up  
parade on the basketball court. 

 

On Friday afternoon we will have our whole school in-
cursion with ‘The Blurbs’ in the church. 

  

If you are looking a new book, here are the win-
ners of this year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Reading Awards 
Congratulations to the following students on their 
reading achievements: 
125 nights- Hunter. S, Sophie S 
150 nights-  Eli. C, Bentley-H 
175 nights - Alyssa, Tyler. AG 
200 nights—Malachi. B, Grace D, Sage B 



From the Classroom 

Prep with Monique and Sophie 

This week in the prep room for Reading students have been learn-
ing about how to explain how a character is feeling using the text 
and picture clues to support them. For Writing, students have con-
tinued to retell stories they have read, however changing the char-
acters and setting of the story (e.g. instead of the hungry caterpil-
lar, it might be the hungry monster). In Maths, students have been 
learning how to count by fives. Students have also been looking at 
the patterns in a hundreds chart (e.g. going down by tens, across 
by ones) and having to put a cut up hundreds chart puzzle back to-
gether or find the mistakes. Also in maths students have been 
learning to measure the length of different objects. Students had to 
compare two objects, for example, the bubble taps and the bench 
seat. Students had to say which they thought was longer and dis-
cuss what they could use to work it out. Students decided using 
their book boxes would be a good measuring tool.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grade 1/2 with Amber & Ellie 

In our Reading sessions in the 1/ 2 area, we have been focussing this week on inferring the moral or the lesson 
of the story. We have practised doing this different ways – by finding the mistakes that a character is making 
over and over again, and giving them advice on what they should have done instead. We have also leant, that 
often the last paragraph will contain a lot of clues as to the final message of a story. In writing, we have been 
concentrating on fracturing a fairy tale. We have been doing this by changing the endings of various fairy tales 
and writing our own versions! In maths, we have started looking at the features of 2D shapes and have contin-
ued to practise our efficient strategies for subtraction. 

 

Reminder: Next Thursday the 24th of August is the Grade 1/2 sleepover. Please ensure that EVERYTHING is la-
belled with your child’s name to ensure any missing property can be located and returned to the correct owner. 
If you have any questions or concerns, please email your child’s classroom teacher or phone the school. 

Ellie: ellie.bruce@education.vic.gov.au 

Amber: amber.resta@education.vic.gov.au  
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What’s been happening in Literacy this 

week in the 3/4 rooms….. 

In Literacy this week the 3/4 students have been learning 

to predict the ending of a story. We have used our prior 

knowledge of the characteristics of text genres to support 

our thinking. For example, fables will include a moral or lesson at the end of the 

story, and legends inform us of how something has become they way it is today. 

 In Writing, students have been writing the endings of a variety of fables and leg-

ends using their predictions from reading a text. Some of these stories were, The 

Porcupine and the Snakes, The Ant and the Grasshopper, The Lion and the Mouse 

and The Dog and the Shadow.  

 

What’s been happening in Maths this week in the 3/4 rooms….. 
This week in Maths students have been learning how to divide. We have been explor-

ing and solving real life maths problems using ‘sharing’ and ‘dividing by’. The students 

have also been continuing to practise their times tables. Also, this week students have 

been learning to calculate the length and width of a regular shape when given the area. 

For example, At the Central Deborah gold mine there are 2 different mines. All the mines 

have a different area.  

If the first mine has an area of 30m2. What could the length and the width of the mine be? 

 

 

 

 

Grade 4/5/6 with Talya and Nick 
We have continued working on our Passion’s and Pathways projects over the past 
2 weeks. We have been lucky enough to go on our roadshow day excursion where 
we visited different businesses around Bendigo. Thank you to Bendigo Art Gallery, Long Gully Community Gar-
den, UFS Bendigo, Hoffman Engineering, Bendigo Airport and RMIT Flight School for welcoming us into your 
places of business. We all had a great time and learnt so much! On Monday we spent the day working with In-
Mag and La Trobe Art Institute, we can’t wait to share our finished projects with everyone soon. We have cu-
rated our very own art exhibition and have been working on items to be published in the next issue of InMag! 



PE with Mr Weymouth 

P-4: 

Students have finished up their learning of the soccer kick with final assessments concluded. We were able to 
see some amazing growth with their skills which was very pleasing.  

They have now moved on to learning the punt (AFL kicking). We have been exploring what a football is and 
what sorts of things the students could do with a football.  

 

5-6: 

Students have finished up their learning of the soccer kick with final assessments concluded. We were able to 
see some amazing growth with their skills which was very pleasing.  

Students have now moved on to learning how to play the game of NFL Flag which has included learning about 
how to tackle (pull tags from belts) and the beginning of throwing and catching a NFL style football.  

 

Music with Sharon 

Foundation students are learning to identify when music sounds high or low. This week they listened for high 
and low sounds in the song “Up High Down Low” and played a two note accompaniment to the song “Rain Is 
Falling Down” on xylophones. Grade One and Two students are investigating music from South America. This 
week they played a rhythm accompaniment to the song “La Cucaracha” on maracas and guiros and learnt the 
“Mexican Hat Dance”. Grade Three and Four students completed their unit on Country music. For the past cou-
ple of weeks they have been learning to play “Achy Breaky Heart” on the guitar and “Old Town Road” on the 
bucket drums. Grades Four and Five and Five and Six students are completing a unit on Tuned Percussion. 
They have been learning to play the marimba, the metallophone and the xylophones. 

 

Art with Jasmine 
3/4/5/6 students have created beautiful Bark paint-
ings inspired by the Papunya artists or Western De-
sert Art. Students carefully added detail of lines 
and patterns to create some unique pieces!  

Prep/1/2 have been busy weaving. They have ex-
plored using strips of paper to carefully weave the 
paper through a paper loom.  

Preps also celebrated the blossoms that are now 
out all around us by creating their own tissue paper 
blossom.  



Super Hiro day 

Thank you to all parents who supported our Bully Zero Super Hiro Wednesday 
and donated money to support this foundation. Students raised $83.55 that will 
go to Bully Zero we have included 2 posters with the newsletter for you to talk to 
your child about bullying. 

 

HIRO Day:  

On Wednesday, students came to school in their superHIRO costumes to raise 
awareness and funds for BULLY ZERO, as apart of National Bullying Prevention 
Week. It was fantastic to see so many students looking and  
behaving like true HIRO's. Students watched a video about being an upstander 
that featured some new and upcoming actors and actresses at EPS who are set 
to hit the big time in Hollywood, as well as participating in classroom activities 
and an experiment... Be sure to ask the students what it involves, it's quite interesting! 

 

What is HIRO? 

HIRO stands for, Honesty, Integrity, Respect and Optimism. It's about students being a HIRO, standing up 
against bullying and supporting themselves and those around them.  

 

What is means to be an upstander:  

Being an upstander is about taking action when someone is being bullied or harassed both online and offline. 
It's about being honest, acting with integrity, having and showing respect, and being optimistic about the out-
comes and supports out there (HIRO).  
At EPS we strive to build and create a culture around being an upstander and seeking the supports that 
someone needs whenever they experience bullying.  

 

Challenge:  

Ask your child about what an upstander is and 
the things an upstander can do if they see or 
hear of someone being bullied.  

 



 



 



 



 

Special Lunch - Thursday 24th August  

**Please detach and hand this slip into the office by Wednesday 23rd August 9am. 

Spaghetti Jaffle sandwich $3 

 

  

Student Name Class $3 Prima 

Apple/ 

Sunshine 

Punch $1 

Snack 

Bar 

$1.00 

Zooper 

Dooper 

$1.00 

Total 

1. 

  

          $ 

2. 

  

          $ 

3. 

  

          $ 

4. 

  

          $ 

5. 

  

          $ 

          Total  

Enclosed 

$ 



 

 

  

Student of the Week  

Class Student of the Week Attendance 
Award 

Prep Monique &  
Sophie 

Learning Award-  

Carter C - for working hard during writing time this week, practising his 
new words and putting them into his sentence. Well done Carter! 

Tyler. AG  

Grade 1/2 Amber Learner Award: Hudson R – Hudson is a very talented mathematician 
who has a wonderful way of discussing his mathematical reasoning to the 
problems being presented in class. He uses known strategies to solve 
problems. 

Ayva U 

Grade 1/2 Ellie Value: Layci C - this week's caring award goes to Layci. She goes above 
and beyond to include and make her friends feel cared for and welcomed. 
Layci always has a smile on her face and she radiates positivity! Keep on 
shining, Layci! 

Harri P  

Grade 3/4 Jess Aliqua F for her use of word choice when writing myth, legend or fable 
stories. You really think about what your writing and make it so engaging 
for your readers. Keep up the good work  

Aulia Paw H 

Grade 3/4 Stacee Caring: Olivia G - For being a kind and caring member of our class. Well 
done Olivia! 

Khai H 

Grade 4/5 Tayla Henry M- For his great work writing about our Passions & Pathways ex-
cursion. Keep up the good work Henry! 

Sophia B  

Grade 5/6 Nick Caring Award:  

Jake L 

Jake always looks out for his friends, seeing if they need cheering up or 
help. He brings an energetic and enthusiastic attitude to school and to-
wards his friends.  

 

Learning:  

Ethan S 

For persisting through tasks and completing all activities set out. Ethan 
takes on feedback and continues to improve, amazing work!! 

Ethan L  

Mar Dret  


